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Meeting date of 
Recommendations 
Made 

Portfolio Holder / 
Directorate 
Responsible 

Agenda Item Title Recommendation Made Action Taken Progress Status 

11 July 2023  Leader of the 

Council and 

Cabinet Member 

for Adults 

Services and 

Public Health 

  

Public Health 

Integrated Tobacco 
Control in the 
Peterborough and 
Cambridgeshire 
System 

The Adults and Health 

Scrutiny Committee 

resolved to recommend to 

amend proposed actions, 

to include the exception of 

vaping intervention, until a 

follow up briefing note is 

provided giving an 

overview and evidence of 

health outcomes with 

reference to vaping and 

links to smoking cessation.  

Members were sent the recommendation 
response on 29 August 2023. The response 
detailed work around smoking cessation 
and the justifications for the inclusion of 
vaping in the programme. 

Completed  

19 September 2023 Cllr Hussain,  

Cabinet Member 

for Adults and 

Public Health 

 

Public Health 

Monitoring Scrutiny 
Recommendations  

The Adults and Health 

Scrutiny Committee 

recommended to remove 

vaping as part of the 

smoking cessation 

programme.  

Members were sent the recommendation 
response on 26 October 2023. The 
response detailed the support for vaping as 
part of a structured adult stop smoking 
attempt but did not support their prolonged 
use. The reasons and evidence were 
outlined. 

Completed  

07 November 2023 Cllr Saqib Farooq, 

Cabinet Member 

Petition, Junk Food 
Advertisement  

The Adults and Health 

Scrutiny Committee 

The response was received on 04 January 
2024 and is detailed below: 
 

Completed 
(subject to the 
Committee’s 
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for Adults and 

Health 

recommended that a 

policy be approved to 

restrict the advertisement 

of such products on 

council-owned land and 

spaces, to include 

roundabouts 

sponsorships, lamppost 

banners and third-party 

managed digital boards. It 

was also recommended 

that the policy be 

considered in the annual 

Council Tax booklet. 

An Officer Working Group has been set up, 
working cross-departmental to develop a 
Healthy Advertising Policy.  The aim is to 
work towards presenting a draft policy at the 
A&H Committee Meeting on 12th March. If 
approved for escalation for final decision the 
policy would go to Cabinet post election in 
the spring. 
 

approval on 12 
March) 

16 January 2024  Cllr Saqib Farooq, 

Cabinet Member 

for Adults and 

Health 

Portfolio Holder 
Progress Report 
from the Cabinet 
Member for Adult 
Social Care Health 
and Public Health 

The Adults and Health 

Scrutiny Committee 

recommended that a 

report be requested from 

the ICB on current waiting 

list status for operations in 

hip and knee joint 

replacement and cognitive 

assessments and how that 

is impacting increase in 

potential adult social care 

demand and which if any 

external providers have 

been awarded outsource 

contracts to bring these 

waiting lists down and the 

cost. 

The response was received on 01 March 
2024 and is detailed below: 
 
The ICB aren't able to provide the report 
because the response is direct causation of 
waits and impact on other demand is not 
clear. 
 
They have suggested that a helpful starting 
point on this would be for the LA to look at 
their position (demand and cost), identify 
whether or not they think they are seeing 
delays as a contributing factor to demand or 
cost, which they can then work back from. 
 

Ongoing  
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